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      I am extremely pleased to find so many comrades standing in to cover the many committee chairs and other 

duties. With such strong support, we will have a very productive year.  Special thanks go to Gary White for his 

leadership over the past year and his continued support of the new executive.    I have sat down with Gary and the 

three vice presidents, who have graciously provided a lot of valuable information and direction.   Our next big event 

that we are looking forward to is the opening of the Remembrance Park.  Thank you Allan Haan, Roy Blair, Dr. 

Dennis Osmond, and all Legion members who have assisted with all the work they have done on this 

project.     Welcome aboard and letôs have a great year! 

PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

The groundbreaking ceremony held October 20th. 

Larry Harrison, President 

The Royal Canadian Legion, Branch 314 held the 

ceremony to commemorate the opening of the 

Remembrance Park in Manotick.  

The park was funded by the City of Ottawa, the 

Rick Hansen Foundation, Veterans Affairs 

Canada, the Clapp family, and donations from 

the public.  

Official Opening of Remembrance Park  

Sunday July 2, 2017  

Photos by Greg Newton 

The procession of veterans and 

children led by the Sgt.-at-Arms Paul 

Allan, flag bearer Legionnaire Gary 

Ambrose, Piper Scott Cameron and 

101 year old Veteran Arthur Buss.  

The entrance plaque. 

Committee Chair Ted Ross (R) with 

Andrew Smith (L), designer of plaques, 

unveiling the entrance plaque. 

101 year old Veteran Arthur Buss assisted by City Councillor Scott Moffatt unveil the 

statue of a Veteran holding a small girlôs hand. This statue is in the middle of the garden.  

See more photos 

on pages 5 and 6.  

http://www.manoticklegion.ca/
mailto:mms314by@gmail.com


All used clothing welcomed and appreciated.  Drop off 

any donations at the Legion (5550 Ann St., Manotick). 

Thanks in advance. 613-692-3243 

Clothes Needed for the Diabetes Association 
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The 2958 RCAC Corps is open to youth of ages 12 to18. 

The regular Parade night is Thursday, 6:30 to 9:30 pm.  

Contact details are available at the Legion Office.  

Email address:   contact@2958rcacc.ca 

Website:  www.2958rcacc.ca   

Corps phone:     613-599-3355 

Army 
Cadets 

Karen Gunn, associate member, June 3, 2017. 

Karol Bilyj, ordinary member, June 22, 2017.  An active and 

respected member of our branch.  He will be missed.  

Our condolences go out to their families in their time of sorrow. 

.    We would like to sincerely thank Grace 

D'Agostinho of ñThe French Cafeò for her 

support of our Legion branch over the 

years and wish her all the best in her future 

endeavours. Thanks, Gracie! 

RECENT EVENTS Birthday  Socials  

Hope Living Centre, run by the Shepherds of Good Hope, is a 

99 resident home on Castlefrank Rd. in Kanata. Right now 

gently used towels and bedding are the items most needed for 

residents.  This is and initiative undertaken by a group of 

volunteers who have come together to support a cause in the 

community in which they can make a difference.  Items can be 

dropped off at our Branch. For further information please 

contact Margery Toner-Haan at 613-692-3243. 

Gently 

Used 

Linens, 

Towels 

Wanted

.   

Pennies for Homeless Vets 
Drop off your pennies in the jar located in the lobby.  

The money collected will help veterans in need. 

L-R    Louise Spratt, Gary Ambrose, Mae Collins, Liota Kenney, 

Rich MacDonald, Bea Josie and Winston Spratt (not shown). 

90th Birthday for 

Liota Kenney  

Entertainment Acoustic Duo  

Gary Racicot and Joseph Crowley 

June Un-Birthdays 

May Birthdays 

Photos by Simone Bachelor 

92nd Birthday for 

Ethyl Pottery 

Kathy Pitcher stood 

in for her son Chris 

  

(Nobody in this group 

photo had a June 

birthday ð they just 

like to party!) 

mailto:contact@2958rcacc.ca
http://www.2958rcacc.ca/
https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjSocCk3a3MAhVluIMKHXTOD1sQjRwIBw&url=http://paramountlinen.com/products/paramedical/&bvm=bv.120551593,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNGweMU4OPW1Kb0w5nPmZ58CYNYfyg&ust=1461809052497868
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RECENT EVENTS Awards Presented to Winners of the Legion Remembrance Poster/Literary Contest 

  

On May 7, the Royal Canadian Legion 

Branch 314 Manotick presented awards 

to students from the schools in the area 

at the Legion in Harmony Hall. These 

students participated in the Legion 

Remembrance Day poster/literary 

contest 2016 and came in at first, 

second, third and honourable mention 

levels. Awards consist of a certificate 

and a cash prize. This year first prize 

winners also received a medal 

commissioned by the Legion to 

celebrate Canada's 150th birthday. 

Special mention for St. Francis Xavier 

High School and Art teacher Roy 

Ketcheson for 13 prize winning entries. 

Photos by Greg Newton 

The usual suspects at work 

behind the scenes. 

Peter cuts 

the cake. 

Some of the 

winning posters. 

By Peter Bachelor 



page 4/10 

RECENT EVENTS In May Allan and Margery Haan went on a tour of the war 

memorials of Belgium and Northern France. One of the stops was at 

Menin Gate, one of four memorials to the missing in Belgium 

Flanders, in an area known as the Ypres Salient. Unveiled July 24th 

1927, the memorial commemorates casualties from the forces of 

Australia, Canada, India, South Africa and the United Kingdom who 

died in the Salient. Chosen because of the thousands who passed 

through the Menin Gate on their way to the battlefields, it bears the 

names of more than 54,000 officers and men whose graves are not 

known. One of the battles was the Third Battle of Ypres, the battle of 

Passchendaele July 21 ï November 10, 1917. 

Allan and Margery had an opportunity to participate in the daily 

ceremony of remembrance and placed a wreath bearing our Legion 

Branch 314 at the memorial.  

A short time later, Kathleen Ott, of Thunder Bay and a friend of Larry 

Ellis' daughter Susan McLennan, went on a similar tour and 

happened on the wreath at the Menin Gate. She took a photo of the 

wreath and sent it to Larry Ellis ï showing how small the world is and 

thanking her for her kindness. 

We also visited Canadian war cemetery Groesbeek in Holland on 

this tour. 

  

Menin Gate 


